
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE                         FEBRUARY 17, 2014 

The meeting was called to order by Ald. Toellner at 5:05 p.m. with the following Roll Call: 

Members Present: Ald. Toellner, Ald. Redeker, Ald. Boelk 

Members Absent:  

Others Present: Mayor Moede, Ald. Pasbrig, Ald. Sertich, Ald. Schmidt, Darlene Smith, Don 

Neitzel, Mike Kurutz, Katie Leb, Ron Wellner, and Bob Smith 
 
Item #2 – Approve Minutes of January 20, 2014, meeting. 

Motion by Ald. Boelk, second by Ald. Redeker to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2014, 

meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Item #3 – Citizens Comments. 

None. 
 
Item #4 – Monthly Utilities Report.  

A.  Fourth Street Main Break. 

No Report. 

B. Water Service Freeze-ups. 

Ron Wellner reported that there have been seven water service freeze-ups, four sewer 

lateral freeze-ups and no main lateral breaks, to date. He suggested calling the utility 

office if going on vacation. 

C. Well #4 Rehab Progress Report. 

Well #4 was on line last week and running fine. Replaced butterfly valves and iron filter 

due to air compressor leaking oil. 

Date and Time of Next Meeting:  March 4, 2014 at 6 p.m. in City Hall Common 

Council Chambers 
 

Item #5 – Monthly Engineering & Planning Report. 

A. Parkview School Improvements Update. 

The school schedule was delayed to the weather. The agreement is moving forward. 

B. State Hwy 28 Development Update. 

 Water and Sewer have been installed 

 Beginning hydrant installation. 

 Grading to be completed this Spring. 

C. Hwy 28/67 DOT Project Update. 

Handout provided by Don Neitzel with comments from the Public Hearing on Tuesday, 

January 28, 2014.  

Decision needs to be made by the City of Mayville regarding the street parking limits as 

the design is in progress. 
 
Item #6 – Monthly DPW Report. 

 A. Snow Operations Report. 

Mike reported that DPW crew has been out snowplowing 33 times this year, so far. Last 

year at this time it was 25 times. Working on getting sidewalks cleaned up and 

shoveled. Starting to haul snow due to the streets getting too narrow in spots. Please 

keep cars off street to make this easier to get done. 

B.  Salt Usage. 

Year to date -1,182 ton of salt ordered/delivered of our 1,700 ton allotment. 

Concentrating on salting hills and intersections at this time. 

 

 



 

 

 C. Report on Winter Projects.  

Mike commented that they have been busy with snow removal. They will start hauling 

snow to prevent flood issues when the temperatures go up. An air compressor was 

installed at the City Garage. Will start fixing potholes, as time and weather permit.  

 

Item #7 Adjournment. 

Motion by Ald. Redeker, second by Ald. Boelk to adjourn at 5:36 p.m. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Darlene Smith, City Clerk 


